
 Chamber President Sandi Erskine, 

in accordance with the by-laws, has selected 

a nominating committee. The bylaws say:

 Article VII, Section I of the by-

laws says: “A  nominating committee 

consisting of a chairman and two members 

of the Eagle Point Chamber of Commerce 

shall be appointed by the president and 

approved by Board of Directors in October 

of each year.

 Section 2:  The nominating 

committee shall:

  a. submit the names of two 

candidates, if possible, from the members 

of the Eagle Point Chamber of Commerce 

for each elective office to be filled;

  b. review the bylaws with 

and obtain consent of all nominees to serve 

if elected.

  C. prepare mail ballots 

with the names listed in alphabetical order 

for each office to be mailed by Nov. 10 

or within five days after the November 

meeting if held after Nov. 6.

 Section 3:

 Nominations for elected officers 

may be made from the floor at the November 

meeting provided consent of the nominee 

has been secured. Such nominations shall 

be added to the mail ballot. 

 The nominat ing committee 

chairman recommended by the president 

is Kathy Sell with committee members Ken 

Newcomb and Tamara McMahan. They 

will be subject to approval by the board of 

directors at the Oct. 6 meeting.

 The nominating committee will 

be seeking nominations for the office 

of president-elect and secretary. Those 

members wanting to be considered for 

either of the positions should speak to a 

member of the nominating committee at 

Nominations wanted for VP and Secretary
the Oct. 6 meeting. They hope to present 

a slate of at least two members for each of 

the two openings. 

Randy Sell next to recently repainted mural on the side of Valley Feed and Pet.

Chamber business of month
 The Chamber is starting a new 

feature. Each month a Member of the 

Month will be selected through a drawing. 

But to start the process we selected the 

business that has had the same owner, 

operating the same business longer than 

any other Chamber member in Eagle Point. 

And that person is Randy Sell, Valley Feed 

& Pet Supply, located at the corner of So. 

Royal and Loto, across from Mattie Brown 

Park.

 Randy became the owner of D. 

Clark Feeds in 1980. In 1982, he changed 

the name to Valley Feed & Farm supply 

and this year he changed the name to Valley 

Feed & Pet Supply.
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Member events for October
Eagle Point Museum

 The City of Eagle Point now 

officially owns the Eagle Point Museum. 

This will mean more accessibility to the 

museum. If you haven’t visited, we urge 

you to do so and learn more about the 

community. Effective Oct. 1, winter hours 

are Wednesday through Sunday, noon to 4 

p.m. Helen Wolgamott and Ken Thompson 

(who has been the officer manager for a 

couple of years) will alternate hosting days. 

For more information, call Sherry Bailey at 

Eagle Point City Hall, 826-4212 Ext. 113.

Eagle Point Library

 Thursday events at the Library 

include:

 Oct. 16- 4-6 p.m. Healing Power 

of Laughter with Sharon Johnson, Assoc. 

Professor OSU.

 Oct. 23- 4-6 p.m. Our Love Affair 

with Chocolates, Jane Hagen, Shady Cove 

Candies.

 Oct. 30- 12- 6 p.m. Tole Painting, 

demonstration and sale, proceeds will 

benefit Eagle Point Friends of the 

Library.

 Oct. 6- Red Cross Blood Mobile 

will be at the EP Library.

2nd Saturday

 Butte Creek Mill and Agate 

Winery participate in 2nd Saturday events. 

The Eagle Point Library also features 

events the 2nd Saturday of the month. 

 Butte Creek Mill there will be 

Dutch Oven cooking and Antique tractors 

along with wine tasting from 11-5. 

 Agate Ridge will be hosting a 

grape stomp. 

Coats for Kids
 The fol lowing Chamber of 

Commerce members have Coats for Kids 

barrels for donation of new or used coats 

between Oct. 6 and Oct. 31:

 Eagle Point City Hall

 Eagle Rock Elementary

 Washington Mutual, Eagle Point

 Upper Rogue Independent

 Ray’s Market

 PremierWest

 Rogue Federal Credit Union

 Windermere Trails End

 Thanks to Sandi Dennis for selling 

all the ads you see in this publication. 

We truly appreciate her volunteering and 

following through on her commitment. 

Big thanks



Chamber website

www.eaglepointchamber.org

 Both of his sons, Jeff and Nick, have 

worked in the store. Pati Floyd started working 

at Valley Feed just after Christmas 1985.

 Over the years, Randy has noted 

“how important it is for even business 

owners to shop locally and support each 

other.”  He believes if you want a business 

to stay in business you must support them 

or they cannot afford to continue. 

 One of the reasons Randy believes 

he has stayed in business is that he has 

adapted his business to change. “We have 

grown from a rural setting to an urban 

setting. Therefore I have had to change 

75 percent of our product line. One needs 

to learn how to go with flow,” said one of 

Eagle Point’s successful small business 

persons. 

 Randy and his wife, Kathy, find 
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time to donate to the Boy Scout program. 

Randy has been involved with Scouting for 

13 years. This year he is Scoutmaster for 

Troop 48. 

 The Eagle Point Chamber of 

Commerce continues to look for a location. 

We had hoped to be able to have a presence 

at the Harnish Wayside, but it doesn’t look 

like that is possible. 

 Our preference is a highway location 

because that is generally the place where 

people stop for information. We need space 

for a desk and a computer, our telephone and 

a file cabinet. 

 We expect to be able to pay a small 

amount each month for a space, unless 

someone simply wants to make a donation! 

 Anyone with space is asked to call 

Sandi Erskine at 830-0580. 

 Have you seen a $50 bill lately? 

Look carefully before accepting that 

denomination. There are some currently 

floating around that are definitely not the 

real thing. The bogus bills are a bit smaller 

than the regular $50. 

Bogus $50’s

Office needed



Board of Directors

President -    Sandra Erskine
President Elect -   Pat Jacobson
Vice President -  Bob Russell
Secretary -    Eula Arnaud
Treasurer -   Glen Finley
Flags -             HelenWolgamott
Membership -   Eula Arnaud
Economic Dev. -  Bob Russell
Website -    Nancy Leonard
Greeters -    Kathy Sell
Newsletter-            Nancy Leonard


